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Thursday, 2nd September 2021
Dear Parents,
Welcome to Year 6

Welcome to the new school year and to Year 6. We hope you and your families have had a very enjoyable and restful summer and that your children are all keen and raring to go! This is an important year for your child and one where we expect them to work hard. However, we want your child to enjoy their final year at primary school and will be ensuring that they experience the full curriculum with lots of fun and memories along the way. 
Just to clarify:

· Mrs Tyson will teach the children on Mondays, Tuesdays and a session on Wednesday and Thursday and Mrs Ottiwell will teach them Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. 
· We will also have support from Mrs Alderson and Mrs Stansfield at different times during the week
You may also find the following information helpful:
Reading at Home
We will be sending home reading planners this week and reading books next week. Please listen to your children read every day. We cannot over-emphasise the importance of encouraging your child to read at home and the impact that this will have on their reading and learning. In our whole-class reading sessions next week, we will be outlining our expectations for the year and how we will use Accelerated Reader to promote reading at home. We are both parents and we understand that life get very busy, but we do look for reading records to have been completed at least 4 times a week! Any reading-based research for other homework is also classed as reading at home – just jot down ‘English homework’ in their reading record. Reading is not just reading a book – following a recipe, reading a football match report on a website, reading the instructions for a board game, etc. are all reading. Children are welcome to complete their own reading records, and just a short note is fine. We would ask, though, that parents initial their children’s reading records, to acknowledge your child’s efforts.
Homework
Your child will be given maths homework weekly and English homework fortnightly. A detailed timetable for homework for the year is on the Year 6 Autumn Curriculum Newsletter and will be available on the school website once we have finished updating it. Children will also be given weekly times tables tests. 
Your child will benefit enormously by engaging in homework and we spend quite a long time preparing work that we feel builds upon their learning and experiences in school. Children and parents should not worry about homework. Talk to us. Feel free to comment on your child’s if they have found it too easy or too hard and tell us how much support they have been given to complete the work. If your child has spent 45 minutes on a piece of homework and you want them to stop, that’s fine: just let us know. We do not want homework to dominate your weekend or family life – please speak to us if you have any problems. Homework will be set on Seesaw and blank homework books will be sent home at the start of the year should your child wish to use them. We welcome your feedback and engagement. Please be aware that, as we near the Year 6 SATs tests, there will be an increase in the amount of homework set. After SATs, homework will finish for the year!
PE
PE will be on a Wednesday (indoor) and a Friday (outdoor). Children should come to school in their PE kits on these days! Should we require the children to come to school in their PE kit on another day, we will let you and your child know via Seesaw. Long hair (girls and boys) must be tied up and all jewellery should be removed, including earrings where possible. Children should bring their own medical tape to cover recently pierced ears. Also, children who have asthma must have inhalers in school; if this affects your child, please come and have a quick chat with us or the school office. 
Water Bottles

Please send your child into school with a named water bottle as children need to drink lots during the school day and water fountains are still currently available. Water bottles can be refilled as needed during the day. Please only fill your child’s drink with water as the children have their drinks on the desk and leaking cordial bottles make much more mess!
The SATs…

This is not something for you or your child to worry about! We will be working hard this year to prepare your child for these tests and we will ensure that they are as ready as they can be. The tests will all be held in the week commencing Monday 9th May 2022. We will hold an information evening nearer the time to give you more details. In the meantime, the best thing that you can do for your child is to read with them every day, encourage them to complete their homework and, very importantly, ensure that they are in school as much as possible.
The Residential

This is the bit that the children and staff are most excited about! You should have received all the information that you need for our trip to Lledr Hall in the week beginning 20th September. Please come and chat with us if there is anything further that you need.
Information over! Hopefully, this answers some of the questions that you may have. If not, please feel free to come and speak to either of us after school. If you are unable to do this, write us a note, or call or email the school office and we’ll get back to you. We really want you and your child to enjoy Year 6 and are always happy to help. 
We are hoping to meet you all for a Meet the Teacher presentation next week. However, should this not be possible, a PowerPoint of key information will be made available on our school website. We will provide further information on this as soon as we can.
Thank you, and we look forward to working with you and your child this year.
Mrs Ottiwell and Mrs Tyson 
